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Sunday  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 
 
 
 
 

   1 
R.I.G.H.T. 
Rally 
 
BOE Mtg 
LHS 7pm 

2 3 

4 
Turn Clocks 
Back One 
Hour 
 
 

5 6 
Election Day  
Schools 
Closed 

7 8 
Veterans’ 
Day 
Assembly-PC 

9 
Veterans’ 
Day 
Assembly-IC 

10 

11 
 
 
 
 
 

12 
Veterans’ 
Day  
Schools 
Closed 

13 
PTA Mtg 
7pm 

14 15 
BOE Mtg 
LHS 7pm 

16 17 

18 
 
 
 
 
 

19 20 
Early 
Dismissal 
Drill* 

21 22 23 24 

25 
 
 
 
 
 

26 27 
Country 
Western 
Day-IC 
-SEPTA Mtg 
MS Library 
7pm 

28 
Country 
Western Day-
PC 

29 
Make-Up 
Picture Day 
 
 

30  

*On November 20, there will be a 15 

minute early dismissal drill. Please expect 

your students 15 minutes earlier than 

normal. 

November 

Thanksgiving Recess-Schools Closed 
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Kindergarten November  News  

    
Veterans’ Day will be celebrated on Thursday, November 8th, 2018.  

Veterans will be honored and children will sing patriotic songs at our 

annual assembly.  Please have your child wear red, white and blue on 

that day! 
 

We will be learning about the first Thanksgiving. At this time, we always 

think about the things we are truly thankful for. 
 

We are continuing to introduce letters and sounds each week and 

learning how sentences are structured.  In Reader’s Workshop, readers 

will continue to use their reading superpowers to read everything in the 

classroom and beyond. 
 

In Writer’s Workshop, we are beginning to write for readers and use 

patterns in our stories. 
 

Students are recognizing and exploring numerals 6-9 by counting objects 

and showing different arrangements.  They are building fluency with 

counting and writing numerals. 

 

CEW Does it R.I.G.H.T. 
Respect 

 
Integrity 

 
Good Behavior 

 
Helping others 

 
Teamwork 

 

Mark Your Calendar: 
November 1st 

R.I.G.H.T. Rally 

November 6th 

Election Day- Schools Closed 

November 8th   

CEW’s Veterans’ Day Celebration  

November 12th 

Veterans’ Day (Schools Closed) 

November 20th   

State Mandated 15 Minute Early 

Dismissal   

November 21st, 22nd and  23rd    

Thanksgiving Recess (Schools Closed)   

November 29th   

Picture Make-Up Day 

 

Students will be visiting the 

school store to exchange their 

Charles E. Change for a prize 

they have selected!  Practice 

counting groups of 10 to help 

aid the students with their 

purchases! 

 

Discuss this month’s  

Leader in Me Habits with your child: 

3: Put First Things First 

4: Think Win-Win 

 

Kindergarteners are reminded 
about the rules within the school 
community.  Students have been 

introduced to the school wide 
expectations, rewards, and 

consequences as 

CEW Does it R.I.G.H.T.! 
 

Reminders:  (Please also refer to last month’s reminders as well) 

¶ Practice zippers, buttons, and ties at home! 

¶ Check and empty your child’s backpack every night!  

¶ Check your child’s communication book nightly. 

¶ Return your library book regularly. 

 

Please be sure to review and 

reinforce the Fundations packet 

sent home.  Please read from 

book baggies and review sight 

words nightly. 

 



  

 1st  Grade November  News  

    
Reading : 

 

We are becoming “Word Detectives”!  Students are 

revisiting strategies learned in kindergarten and 

learning more efficient word solving strategies that will 

help them read more challenging books.  First graders 

are also searching for punctuation clues to help make 

their reading voices smooth.  Students are being 

encouraged to memorize common sight words in a 

“snap.”  These words will also be sent home for 

additional practice. 

 

Writing:  
 

Our new writing unit, Informational Writing: How-To, is 

our first introduction to writing nonfiction texts. This 

unit of study helps students write procedures for 

completing a task.  Our first grade writers will write 

instructions that illustrate steps in sequence, re-read 

and revise and use words such as “first”, “next”, “then” 

and “last”.   Children love to be experts and write steps 

for all the things they know how to do! 

 

Fundations:  
 

Students are becoming more responsible for reading 

and spelling trick words in their writing.  Students are 

also becoming proficient at sounding out decodable 

words by tapping and applying known spelling patterns 

of CVC words with short vowels, digraphs, and bonus 

letters.  Students will be learning new glued sounds and 

base word/suffix-s word patterns.     

 

Math:  
 

Students will be working on subtraction concepts 

and subtraction strategies. They will be using 

pictures and objects to show taking from, using 

story problem solving strategies, subtracting to 

compare, taking apart numbers, and subtracting 

from 10 or less. 

 

Social Studies:  
 

First graders will begin Unit 2, We Are Family.  In 

this unit, the children will explore how families are 

alike and different.  They will create their own 

family tree and identify family roles and 

responsibilities.  In addition, students will discuss 

Election Day and voting.  They will also learn 

about the importance of Veterans’ Day and 

Thanksgiving.    

 

Health:  
 

It’s getting chilly outside! Students are learning 

about proper attire for the cooler weather. 

Students are also learning about the importance 

of fire safety and prevention. We are also 

discussing the importance of handwashing in 

order to be physically healthy.   

 

Science:  
 

We are finishing up our unit on Properties.  We 

will be examining objects and making predictions, 

whether objects will sink or float and which object 

weighs more based on their properties.  Students 

will continue to learn about the changing seasons 

and temperatures.   

 



 

  

Reading 

In Readerõs Workshop, students 

are òreading the world,ó as they 

make their own explorations while 

reading nonfiction books ! Students 

will engage in reading to discover 

more about things they have  

always wondered.  

 

Writ ing 

In W riterõs Workshop, students are 

beginning to write informational 

pieces about topics they are 

experts on ! They will also have the 

opportunity to do a bit of research 

on these topics, incorporating  new 

knowledge into their books.  

 

Math  

In math, students  will continue to 

review  basic addition and subtraction 

facts both in isolation and in word 

problems. They will also revisit place 

value, working with 3 -digit numbers  

up to 1,000 . Students will describe 

numbers in base-tens, ex panded 

form, word form, and  standard form.   

 

Science 

Students are enjoying our new Mystery 

Science curriculum ! They have learned 

about  different properties of matter 

and will continue to engage in activities 

to learn about the states of matter 

and how insulating or conducting 

materials can have an effect.  

 

 

 

Social Studies  

In social studies, students are  

learni ng how to be an active citizen, 

specifically exercising their right to 

vote . Classes will learn about and 

celebrate Veterans õ Day too. We  hope 

to see you at our Veteran sõ Day 

Assembly! 

 

2nd Grade 
 



 

 

  

 3rd  Grade November  News  

    

Math:  
We will be continuing our work in understanding 

different ways of solving multiplication problems.  

Additionally, all classes will work on promoting 

math fact fluency through the use of flashcards.  

We will also continue with our Math Madness 

Competitions. 

 

Social Studies:  
We will continue to explore maps, the seven 

continents and the five major oceans.  We 

will begin exploring landforms.  Students 

will be preparing to contribute to our 

Veterans’ Day Assembly. 

 

Science: 
We will start our unit on structures, in which 

students will learn how to build structures 

using everyday objects. Students will be 

given multiple opportunities to build 

structures out of various materials. We will 

also have a structures competition among 

the classes. 

 

Reading: 
We will be launching our mystery unit.  Students 

will explore reading a variety of mystery books 

and may even experience a real mystery in their 

classrooms. 

 
 

Writing:  
We will be launching our Baby Literary Essay unit.  

Students will create a thesis statement and use 
evidence from texts to support their ideas.  

Students will learn to search for evidence that will 
specifically support their thesis statement. 

 



   4th  Grade November  News  

    
Writing:  

 

Students will be working on an essay writing 

unit.  They will begin the essay unit by writing 

personal essays in the beginning of the unit. In 

the second part of the unit, the stud ents will 

move to persuasive essay writing.  

 

Math:  

Students will be learning to use multiple strategies 

to multiply 1 -digit numbers and solving multi - step 

word problems.  Students will then move on to 

applying those same strategies to 2 -digit 

multiplic ation problems in Chapter 3.   Please 

encourage your child to continue to work on 

mastery of basic multiplication facts.  

 

Science:  

We will be finishing our unit on birds and their 

adaptations. Students will conduct bird beak labs, 

examine feathe rs and even dissect owl pellets. 

Upon completion of this unit, we will beg in  

learning about the states and properties of matter.  

 

Social Studies:  
 

We will begin our unit on Native Americans. This unit 

concentrates on how the environment shapes 

peoplesô way of life.  Students will learn about the 

Native Americans and how they lived off their 

natural resources and how they respected the 

land. We will concentrate on two groups of Native 

Americans, the Iroquois and the Algonqu ians.  

 

Reading:  

Students will be reading non fiction texts and dig 

into research projects that revolve around a class 

topic of extreme weather and natural disas ters.  

They will have the op portunity to work in groups 

and explore these fascinating events.  

 

Health:  

Students will learn to think, choose and act 

healthy in stressful situations and be given stress -

reducing  strate gies.  They will learn to deal with 

conflict in  safe and peaceful ways.   



  Special Areas 

ART 

The art room has exciting art projects for the month of November! 
 
Second grade will create a community painting and collage to connect with their social studies unit in the 
classroom, learning about the artist Vincent Van Gogh. The sky in the community project will have the pattern of 
swirls reflecting the artist's style. They will learn how to create buildings using the elements of design: shape, line, 
color and space. Students will learn how to color and paint using techniques demonstrated to them with the 
paintbrush and pastel crayons. Students will begin a Native American unit that will continue through December. 
 
Students in third grade will create Apache Indian Hoops. They will learn about the symbolic meaning it had to the 
Native Americans. Students will use paint and pastels to create their spiritual hoop. Feathers, raffia, and beads 
will be used to symbolize the Native American culture and customs. Students will gain knowledge of the spiritual 
legends the Indians had and still worship today. 
 
Students in fourth grade will create a 3-dimensional Native American Mask. Their masks will symbolize the 
significance of their customs and lifestyles. Knowledge of color, forms, and shapes were a part of the Native 
American language that students will become aware of. Students will learn how to use acrylic paint and gain 
knowledge of color theory. 
 
Happy Thanksgiving to you and your families!!!! 
 

 

- Mrs. Cohen  

 

Students are wrapping up their October artwork and ready to move onto new projects!  
 

Fourth grade will be studying and creating Native American inspired artwork! 
 

Third grade is moving on to studying and experimenting with pointillism while looking at work by George Seurat. 
 

- Ms. Freel  

 



  

MUSIC 

PC: General music students will continue to learn about the instrument families as well as expression in 
music.  We are excited to share the patriotic songs we have been practicing for our Veterans’ Day Assembly.   
 
IC:  General music students are excited to share the patriotic songs we have been practicing for our Veterans’ Day 
Assembly.  Students will continue to explore expression and emotion in music as well as compose and perform.  
 
Band students are moving on in our lessons and working on our first tunes.  We will continue to learn new notes 
as well as new techniques.  Students will increase their range and confidence on their instrument!  
 

- Mr. Scanze  

 

Kindergarten: This month we will begin to demonstrate the various uses of the voice (singing, speaking, 
whispering, humming, etc) as well as matching pitch within an appropriate range. We will demonstrate a steady 
beat using body percussion, instruments, and voice as well as match our movements to the beat of a wide variety 
of music! 
 
2nd Grade: This month we are expanding our tonal and rhythmic vocabulary to three different pitches as well as 
duple meter. Our focus in singing is melodic contour, by practicing how to sing and hear melodies that move up, 
down, or stay the same. We start our study of instruments with rhythm sticks, playing them individually as well as 
in group patterns. 
 
3rd Grade: This month we will be singing the first five notes of the major scale and develop our understanding of 
duple and triple meter. We will also begin to challenge our musical independence by singing and performing 
rounds, partner songs, and ostinatos in two-part ensembles. Near the end of the month, we will start improvising 
with our rhythm and pitch patterns! 
 
4th Grade: This month will be spent applying our tonal and rhythmic syllables into musical notation. We will start 
with the first syllables that we learned in order to read and perform music, as well as improvise and create our 
own musical phrases. We will use this knowledge for songs that we have worked on previously as well as songs 
that the students will choose or adapt. 
 
Orchestra: Our focus for November is music literacy. In other words, developing a vocabulary to describe how we 
hear music so that we can work to perform it more accurately. Our musicians have been working on reading and 
performing notated sheet music using a toolbox of different strategies. We also begin with fundamental exercises 
for the bow hold, and then bowing the open strings. It takes time but the result is worth it! 
 
Students have been working hard preparing for our Veterans’ Day Assemblies. We look forward to seeing you 
there! 
 

- Mr. Randazzo  

 

Special Areas Cont’d 



  

Special Areas Cont’d 

P.E. 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ tƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΚ 

We are soaring into another month! For November, the students will be working on their eye-hand coordination 

while practicing a variety of ball handling skills. This will then lead us into our target unit. During the target unit, 

students will have the opportunity to learn about many different sports which involve aiming at a target. Students will 

learn activities such as horseshoes, lacrosse, basketball, baseball, and much more.  
 

We are starting something new in our P.E. classes. We will nominate a star student each class. This will be a student 

that demonstrates teamwork and shows tremendous effort in P.E. The student will be rewarded with a certificate to 

show their outstanding effort.  
 

-Mrs. Yovino  

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ {ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ tƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΚ 

During the month of November, students will be participating in two units.  The first unit will be the Circus Unit where 

students will learn to use many different pieces of equipment such as stilts, Diabolo’s, devil sticks and pogo sticks.  

During the second unit of November, students will participate in the parachute unit. 

-Mr. Riccio & Ms. Richert 

LIBRARY 

This month we will be learning about the different elements that can be found in fiction and nonfiction, 
comparing the two genres to each other. Kindergarten students will continue to learn how to be a good 
listeners, ready to ask questions from the readings we share in library. First grade will be touring the library, 
discovering how to locate their favorite authors. 
*Remember we do not charge fines for late books; however, we do charge for book damages. If a book is 
lost, we charge the replacement cost. 

 
-Ms. Hatem 

 
During the first lessons of November, we’ll be taking a look at the great books in our new book order that 

just arrived.  I’ll be sharing details about the books through picture walks and book talks.  It’s always fun to 

get these books into the students’ hands and witness their excitement.  For second grade, we will be 

focused on the Red Dot Reader Collection and students will be participating in some Reader’s Theatre 

during lesson time.  Students in third grade will practice making text-to-self connections as they enjoy 

realistic fiction read-alouds.  Fourth grade lessons will give students practice in using the parts of a 

nonfiction book as they find answers to questions. 

-Mrs. Hall 

 



    HEALTH OFFICE INFORMATION 

 

NOVEMBER 2018 COLD & FLU SEASON / WORLD KINDNESS DAY 

With the temperature starting to get lower, it’s becoming that time of year where we need to 

start preparing ourselves for cold & flu season. Be sure to get plenty of rest, eat well and always 

dress appropriately for the weather to keep our bodies happy! Here are a few guidelines to 

help you make a decision regarding school attendance: 

 

ü All children with a temperature of 100 degrees or more should remain home and 
not return to school until they have maintained a normal temperature for at 
least 24 hours, without fever reducing medication. If the fever has been high and 
the child has been sick for a few days, he/she may require additional days of 
rest. Sending your child back too soon may result in a relapse of symptoms. 

ü A child who is coughing frequently or has severe congestion may need to stay 
home. Constant coughing makes any child weak and also may disrupt the class. 
Children with a cough or cold type symptoms may attend school with 
manageable symptoms. 

ü A Medical Provider or the School Nurse should be consulted before a child 
returns to school that has had a diagnosis of a contagious disease. 

ü Medical documentation with a diagnosis, return date and any limitation or 
restriction is helpful for the child’s return to school. 

 

November 13th is world kindness day. Use this month to take an opportunity to be thankful and 

share kindness with classmates, family and friends. Little changes can have big results!  

 

We can continue to work together to make healthy, safe choices for our children and focus on 

things we can be thankful for during November. 

 
Ms. Denise M. Rosa, RN           Mrs. Jeanne Lucero, RN 
Denise.Rosa@longwoodcsd.org                                                 Jeanne.Lucero@longwoodcsd.org 
631-345-2840 - phone             631-345-2760 - phone 
631-345-2044 - fax                                                                       631-345-2170 - fax                            
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